 




        Draft  
WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 13th September 2021
                                                  at 8pm in the Village Hall.
Those present were:  Chairman Nichols, Cllrs. Bonfield, Chandler, Davey and  District Cllr. Harvey, County Cllr Batchelor, the proposed new Councillor, Parish Clerk and 3 members of the public.

1. Apologies: Cllr Roberts, Cllr Lock.
 2.   Declaration of interest: None
 3.  Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12th July 2021 were approved and signed as correct.
 4.   Opportunity for Public Statement:  
Three members of the public wished to be involved with the discussion under Item 11c, namely  Chris Hodson, Brian Passmore and Emma Parsons. This was agreed.
5.   Vacancy for a Councillor:  Dr Matthew Williams-Gray, who although unable to attend the last meeting had been proposed to fill the vacancy and this was confirmed tonight and so the necessary forms, the Declaration of Acceptance and Declaration of Interest, were signed by himself and witnessed by the Chairman, who welcomed him onto the Parish Council.
6.  Planning
a)








        WWPC                SCDC
	20/02564
	Mr Lodge
	Land SE of Burton End, W Wickham
	Installation of solar farm & assoc. infrastructure
	7/9/20
	Support with comments.
	No decision

	21/02617/CL2PD
	J Warren
	57 High  St.
	Cert.of Lawfulness Sect 192 – Single storey rear ext.
	28/7/21
	
	withdrawn

	21/3618/HFUL
	J Wilkinson
	6 Viking Close CB21 5NH
	Erection of garden room
	12/8/21
	support
	

	21/10161TTCA
	
	76 High St.
	Removal of magnolia tree
	24/8/21
	support
	


b)  Regarding Cllr Lock’s enquiries with the Planning Dept at SCDC about 38 High St., a retrospective Planning Application is being made for a purpose built building in the garden.
c)    Regarding the enquiry about 9 High St., no breach of planning control has yet been found as the inspector was unable to obtain access..
7.   Finance: 
a) Authorised payments:

£152.04  Cllr M Davey for rec.grnd costs (cheque 1188) paid.

£  82.80  Morelock – SID mounting kit x 1. (cheque 1189)paid
£398.90  Mrs J Richards Aug/Sept.. salary less PAYE. (cheque 1190).

£  15.84  Mrs J Richards - Postage stamps costs (cheque 1190)

£561.00  WWFC for grass cutting(cheque 1191)Cancelled – paid in May.
£125.00  Challenge – donation to costs (cheque 1192)

£  36.09  STP – printing ink Inv.162762 cheque 1193)

b)      Monies received:
£. 37.50  Donation to Speed Watch equipment.

£346.53  CCC payment for grass maintenance.

c)  Accounts have been received from WW/Sports Pavilion. The payment by the Parish Council of £561, contributing towards the cutting of the rec., which was made in April 2021 was discussed.  It was agreed to put this on the November agenda.
8.  Maintenance:  
a)  The Lamb Pub: No further details at present.  Planning has not been applied for yet.

b)  Highways problems:  Cllrs Davey and Bonfield have both discussed the clearing of the drains with the Highways Officer, who is now the Project Officer, who has also been speaking with Cllr Davey about a possible PFI (private funded initiative) application for improvements to The Common.  The drains have still not all been cleared.  A road sweeping machine visited twice, once to clear the pavements and then to clear the road.  Unfortunately this was before harvesting began so the road was soon strewn with straw. Cllr Batchelor said he would chase this up.  
d)  Footpaths:  Cobby McCall was unable to attend.  It was suggested that this becomes a regular item on the Agenda rather than part of “Opportunity for Public Speaking” if Cobby agrees. Nigel Job is now in charge of the Parish mower.
e)  Verges:  The verges and Pocket Park need more attention.  Cllr Davey suggested the Council need to look at reviewing the grass cutting contract.  Item for next Agenda.  The tree surgeon has been asked to look at Pocket Park as Cllr Lock on behalf of the Parish Council has accepted the offer of 6 free trees from SCDC which will probably be planted in Pocket Park.  A query was raised about the cutting of Hayter Close by SCDC and CCC.   Cllr Harvey and Batchelor will look into whether or not this has been carried out this year.
9.  Correspondence:  

a)  Elan City Sign systems – Cllr Davey will look at this.
b) Enquiry re the Queen’s Jubilee:  The Parish Clerk will put an item in Challenge and will write to the WWFC  to reserve the recreation ground for Friday 3rd June 2022 to celebrate the Queen’s 70th year on the throne.
c)   Letter from Lucy Fraser re nomination for Covid Community Award: The Chairman said it was impossible to choose one particular person for this award as the whole village had done such a brilliant job of looking after people’s needs during Covid and she again thanked them all for this.
10. Village Hall: Trees have been cut back by the tree surgeon.  All is in good order.
11.  Recreation Ground & Pavilion: Cllrs Nichols & Roberts reported that:-
a)   Recreation gate:  Cllr Davey is looking at ways to achieve simpler and better access through the gate as at present it is difficult to open.  To be discussed at the next Cafe meeting. 
b)   Asbestos removal:  This has not yet been removed.  Someone from CCC came but could not find it.  Cllr Harvey will again check when this will be removed.

c)   Noise & other issues: The Chairman explained the various issues causing complaints by residents to be made.  Noise was a major one with music being played loudly whilst the teams trained and then again in the evening after matches.  The lease between the Parish Council and the WWSP is allegedly being breached.  Chris Hodson, Chairman of the Football Club, was very keen to resolve these problems. The Chairman said that the FA would be prepared to mediate if there are sufficient residents prepared to write their complaints.  Chris Hodson thought that the bowling green area could be put to better use and the back doors opened up into the back area so any noise from music would issue to the back.  Parking was also a problem with cars parked haphazardly in the road, blocking entries, when the car park was full.  If cars parked in an orderly fashion in the car park there would be more room and less need to park on the road.  The area for disabled drivers needs remarking. The Parish Clerk will send a copy of the lease to Cllr Williams-Gray, who offered to put forward a business plan to apply for funding.
12. Traffic Issues & Speed Restriction Equipment:
a)   Speed Indicator sign poles: If the PFI is agreed this will allow the purchase of seven new poles in order to be able to move the SID sign around the village.
b)    Update on new SID sign:  The initial problem has been dealt with and is now in full working order.

c)    Parking:  The cost of putting markings on the dropped kerbs would be £240 which is too much and so Cllr Davey will ask for a refund of the original £120.  According to CCC white lines on the road means “no parking”.  Maybe there is a need to find further parking space on the recreation ground.

d)    LHI funding:  Cllr Davey said we should think about re-applying next year as there is a need for further reducing speeding.  Data from the SID is showing speeds of 102mph along the Common.

13.  Play area:  Cllr Chandler reported that the zip wire has been checked by the contractors and all is well.
14.  Zero Carbon funding:  Dist.Cllr. Harvey said there was a meeting this week to look at the applications.  There would be another round next year.
15.  Email address for Parish Council:  No decision made yet.
16.  Report of Meetings:  Nothing to report. The Chairman asked Cllr Batchelor if the 7 local council meetings could be re-started and he replied that he hoped it would restart shortly but they were looking for a venue.
17.  Reports by District & County Cllrs.:  Cllr Harvey suggested the fly tipping photos taken by Cllr Bonfield should be kept although he didn’t think CCC had followed up on the evidence left by the tipper in order to prosecute.  The rubbish was removed in two days.
18.  Any other business:  None
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 8th November 2021 at 8.00am.  


  Chairman……………………………………………  
